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DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE Director’s Message 

As the days grow longer and the sun peeks through more often, my hope is 
that it will start to warm up just a bit faster! The grounds are turning greener 
by the day, and thanks to board member Anita Gordon, beautiful flower pots 
bursting with color now brighten our entrance. My fingers are crossed they 
withstand the still-chilly night temperatures. We’ll be hanging our flower 
baskets this week and tidying up the inside of the center in preparation for a 
busy season of summer wedding rentals from June through August. We’re 
booked every weekend, so please be patient if things seem a little out of place 
here and there. 

If you haven’t noticed, we’ve been doing quite a bit of spring cleaning around 
the center. Mary Lee and Toni have organized the Arts & Crafts room, while 
Pam has spent hours archiving files in what we lovingly call “the dungeon,” 
making room for our Family Caregiver Program supplies. I tackled the     
storage room, Jonathan and the kitchen staff have tidied up their space, and 
next on the list is remodeling the Food Pantry and organizing the garage. It’s 
all so refreshing, and I feel we’ve had quite the productive start to summer. 

You’ll read more about these projects a couple of pages in, and I encourage 
you to check them out. We’ve also hired a new Financial Officer, Andrea  
Burman, who starts on June 5th. Feel free to stop in and say a quick hello, 
though know she will be quite busy as she learns the ropes and gets us caught 
up. Andrea joins us from Nikiski North Star Elementary, where she has been 
Head Secretary for several years, and we’re thrilled to welcome her skills and 
knowledge. 

Meanwhile, interviews for the Front Desk Receptionist position are wrapping 
up, and we hope to have someone permanent in place soon. As you know, the 
front desk requires a special individual to represent the center’s heart. We 
have been truly blessed to have Kelsey greeting everyone so cheerfully these 
past few years. Please join me in thanking Barb and Toni for filling in as 
needed—they, like so many of our team members, step up without complaint 
and always with a smile. We have an amazing team here at NSC, and on that 
note, I ask that you take good care of them in my absence. Treat them with 
the same care and compassion they show you every day. 

With that, it is with mixed emotions that I share June will be my final month 
as your Executive Director. These past five years have been a rollercoaster 
ride—one filled with challenges, growth, and accomplishments that I’m      
incredibly proud of. I know the center will continue to flourish under the care 
of this wonderful team and dedicated board. 

I will forever cherish the memories and friendships formed during my time 
here. There have truly been some unforgettable moments. Roxie and I will be 
hitting the road come September, but I promise to leave my forwarding      
address once I’ve found my new home sweet home. As I step away, know that 
I carry your memories close to my heart. 

 
Sasha 



 

NSC Board                

Meeting 

6/25/2025 

@ 1pm 

 

Service Area 

Board Meetings 
7/23/2025 

@ 4pm 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Read 20 minutes a 

day and you’ll read 

1,800,000 words          

per year. 
 

An average American 

college graduate 

reads only five books 

in their lifetime after 

graduation.  



We had a full house 

for our end-of-season 

BINGO! Games will 

resume in the fall. 

Have an amazing 

summer! 



 

Our main-level         

bathrooms are now 

handicap accessible and 

equipped with automatic 

doors. 

A huge thank you 
to Jason and Greg 
Koontz, owners of 
AK Eco Forestry 
LLC, for their      
excellent work—

hardworking, professional, and    
attentive to detail. Dead trees have 
been removed from the campus to 
alleviate fire hazards, and the trail 
has been cleared and cut along with 
other areas around the property. 

We hope to continue preparing the 
trail so that it can accommodate 
wheelchairs and walkers, with a  
solid surface to ensure safety and 
comfort for all users. Feel free to 
walk the path, but please be very 
careful as it is still in the early   
stages. 

We are currently seeking donations 

of picnic tables and benches to 

place along the path. If you would 

like to contribute directly to the 

walking trail project, please let    

Administration know. It’s truly a 

dream come true! 



Thank you for teaching  

this fun class, Marilee. 



You’ll find our Board of Directors at Nikiski Days on June 7th & 

Family Fun In The Midnight Sun on June 21st. Stop by our booth 

and say Hello! 



Nikiski Senior Center Community 

Garden Meeting 

June 4th, 1:30 pm. 

 

 

 







 Event Calendar 



 

Lunch Menu 



Activity Highlights 
• Cribbage:  Mondays @ 12:30 pm 

• Silver & Fit: Mondays AND Thursdays @ 10:00-11:00 am  

• Sewing Class:  Tuesdays @ 12:30-3:00 pm 

• Yoga (via zoom):  Wednesdays @ 9:30-10:30 am  

• Blood Pressure checks: Wednesdays by Nikiski Fire Dept., when available 

• Arts & Craft: Wednesdays @ 12:30-3:00 pm 

• Pinochle: Thursdays @ 12:30-4:00 pm (Looking for experienced players!) 

• Bible Study: Thursdays @ 1:00-2:00 pm 

June 

• 12th Estate Planning Zoom 

• 25th Board Meeting 

• 25th Sip & Paint @ 6 pm 

• 26th Nail Clinic 

To:  

PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 
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